
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Is On The Horizon! 

Dear neighbor, summer is upon us! 

As we venture out to enjoy all that this great city has to offer, please 

remember there is an element waiting to take advantage of any 

opportunity to ruin your great time.   Although we have collectively taken 

action to reduce crime in our neighborhoods, and recorded a 23 percent 

reduction in major crime year-to-date, we must keep offenders on their 

heels to avoid losing ground. 

During the month of May, violent crime decreased by 14 percent. 

However, property crime has increased 31 percent, up from 48 to 63 

crimes during this same period last year. This increase was driven 

mostly by an increase in motor vehicle thefts and thefts from motor 

vehicles. We can make an impact here. 

Of the nine motor vehicle thefts reported, compared to one the previous 

period, two cars were running and at least one was unlocked. In 19 of 

the 24 thefts from motor vehicles, the cars were either left unlocked or 

with items in plain view. I am certain you have heard this message 

before but please, ALWAYS lock your car! And take the keys and your 

property with you.  

As you venture out, please remain vigilant and aware of your 

surroundings at all times. If you see or hear anything suspicious please 

call the police non-emergency number (804) 646-5100 or dial 911 in an 

emergency. Together we can get it done. 
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